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Standing for Life: Billboard Graces Downtown Fallbrook

By Terry Hawthorne
FALLBROOK – With Father Edward “Bud” Kaicher, pastor, faithfully supporting the effects of the pro-life ministry of St. Peter’s Catholic Church in Fallbrook, a team recently unveiled a pro-life billboard. It went up on June 4 for eight weeks at a cost of $2,600. The billboard was paid for by donations from individuals and groups within in St. Peter’s Catholic Community, Rachel’s Hope and San Diego Pr-life League.

The centrally located billboard has the message. “Something inside dies after an abortion. Call Rachel’s hope for help 1-858-581-3022”           

Rachel’s hope is a Catholic ministry tat provides help to traumatized post-abortive women.

Rosemary Benefield began Rachel’s hop in 1994. She and her team have helped hundreds of people by giving faith-based weekend retreats.

“Some post-abortive women are carrying around a heavy burden,” Benefield says. “It is especially tough especially around Mother’s Day or the anniversary date of the abortion,’ she adds. 

These are the women for whom Rachel’s Hope is intended. Some women watch for children that would be about the age of their aborted baby and wonder what could have been,” Benefield says.

“Because of their desperation and fear, these pregnant women believed that abortion is the answer. These women were told their problem would be gone,” she adds. “It is legal, it is quick, and no one will ever know.”

Benefield and her team address the devastation of abortion through one-on-one sessions and weekend retreats. The retreats provide a confidential and compassionate place for women to build their relationship with God.

The current cultural acceptance of abortion, especially because society insists that abortion is “private,” has left many women secretly wounded by a choice they later regret.

At abortion clinic’s, women are not being told about the negative emotional and physical after-effects of abortion. One of the world’s largest abortion providers, Planned Parenthood, says that “post-abortion trauma” is non-existent phenomenon. Yet non-profit organizations such as Rachel’s hope continue to help severely suicidal, post-abortive women to recover.

Benefield says she is grateful to Father Kaicher and the pro-life group of St. Peter’s Catholic Community, for having the inspiration and courage to coordinate and bring about this challenging effort. Benefield is asking for groups and individuals to donate to the “Billboard Project” to raise funds to have this billboard put up in all areas of San Diego.

